
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Oct 26 "Glider Camp" show featuring CCSC Youth Camp to air on PBS TV at 7:00 AM 

Oct 27 CCSC Fall Work Party - Keith Kilpatrick 

Oct 27 "Glider Camp" show on PBS TV at 5:00 AM 

Nov 3 Meeting of Board of Directors - John Lubon 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  OTIS LEWIS - PRIVATE PILOT - GLIDER 
Monday, October 8, 2018, Otis Lewis completed his Private Pilot - Glider practical test with Bob 
Miller. Bob remembers providing Otis an Introductory Flight back on the 3rd Saturday in February, 
2017. Otis was hooked by that one flight and submitted his membership application and payment for 
his initiation fee before leaving that day. Bob remarked that it was great to see Otis accomplish this 
goal and to have been a part of it from the beginning. 

 

 

 

  

October 23, 2018 

http://www.soarccsc.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/01/Frequent-Flyer_20170221.pdf


CONGRATULATIONS DAN REAGAN - COMMERCIAL PILOT - GLIDER 
Responding to the club's need for Commercial pilots to provide Introductory Flights Dan Reagan has 
been busy as well. Dan was ready to complete the Practical Test with Bob Miller after Otis had his 
turn on Monday, October 8. Bob comments that the paper work and problems with IACRA took as 
long as the test. Dan is reportedly working on his Instructor rating now to help with that shortage. 
Congratulations Dan.

 

"GLIDER CAMP" SHOW TO AIR ON PBS TV - STEVE MCMANUS 
A couple of years ago Tom ñBuckò OôConnor came to Caesar Creek Soaring Club to film our Youth 
Camp for his Kentucky Childrenôs PBS show, Buck's Big World.  The program titled ñGlider Campò 
will air for the first time this Friday, October 26th, at 7am on K.E.T.'s Kentucky Channel/KET3 and 
again on Saturday, October 27th at 5:00 am. It may also be repeated January 18 and 19 at same 
early times.Many of Bucks other Children's shows have also aired in Ohio and Indiana. 

Buckôs shows typically center around a single role model. However, in filming ñGlider Campò there 
were so many role models at Caesar Creek Soaring Club, he decided to deviate from his traditional 
single role model. This episode highlights the community of role models who offer their time and 
experience to boys and girls in the camp, teaching them to fly.  I also believe that this show will be a 
success because the kids who watch the program will be able to see REAL KIDS launching, 
retrieving and at the controls of a real airplane/glider. 

https://www.ket.org/series/KBBWO/
https://www.ket.org/tv-schedules/2018-10-26/
https://www.ket.org/tv-schedules/2018-10-27/


This episode recently passed KET's screening process and passed the "Focus Group Testing" 
screening in the classroom.   Cincinnati members of Caesar Creek Soaring Club should be able to 
see it as it airs.  Here is a link to the low resolution screener that was sent to KET reviewers to 
approve and for classrooms to screen.  I know Buck is very proud of how it turned out as it tells a 
great story and features some great role models at Creaser Creek Soaring Club! 

Congratulations to Buck and thank you to all the CCSC volunteers. 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 17 - MARK MILLER 
Winds were gusting above the safe operating threshold for towing gliders so it was a day to catch up 
on projects. 

UPGRADED ROLLER FOR RUNWAY - BOB ANDERSON 
For some time Henry Meyerrose has been saying that the roller was too light to do an adequate job 
smoothing  the runway. Months ago, Henry asked for help making the roller heavier. I suggested 
getting a tank for water and mounting it on the existing roller. Henry got approval in July from board 
to do the project.  Preliminary design was done and a tank was purchased in July. I made detailed 
plans in September and refinements to the design were made in September with help from Haskell 
Simpkins.   Steel was purchased in late September.  I built the frame starting about October 1 and 
finished it on Saturday morning. Wednesday it was installed. The old roller which was built some 50 
years ago weighed about 6000 lbs. When full of water, the modified roller will weigh about 11,000 
lbs. Henry said that was a bit more than he needed but here it is. 

 
 

https://youtu.be/l-Y3ypyo0n0


The headset for 909 was in 
rather poor condition. Tim 
Christman had procured a kit 
with the parts needed to restore 
the headset but Tim was busy 
with 33z. So Mark Miller repaired 
the headset and put it back in 
909. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tim Christman brought 33Z back from Cubby's. It was taken there because of numerous complaints 
of low power. All the basics (mag timing, compression, carburetion and the overhauled muffler) were 
checked. The plugs were cleaned and the gaps checked. Nothing was found to be wrong from a 
mechanical standpoint. Unfortunately there was no opportunity to test it towing gliders because of 
the high winds. 

FALL WORK DAY SATURDAY, OCTOBER 27th  - KEITH KILPATRICK 
This is a reminder to all club members that this Saturday, Oct. 27th is our annual fall work day. Roll up your 
sleeves and come out for some fresh air and participate. Please plan on starting at 9:30 am . . . see me for 
assignments. Rain at your house will postpone this event. Don't forget gloves. Lunch provided. There are 
several items with which we need your help. Were planning on removing dead ash trees, cutting and splitting 
wood for the winter months ahead, filling low areas on the runway with dirt and replacing wind socks. Flight 
operations and crew will resume as scheduled. Thanks, Keith 

OCTOBER 20, NEIGHBOR APPRECIATION DAY WAS WINDY 
Despite the low overcast and the brisk winds when the Third Saturday Crew arrived there was a 
sense of anticipation because of the plan for eleven airmen from the WPAFB Airmen Recreation 
Program to enjoy Introductory Flights followed by our annual Neighbor Appreciation Day on which 
we offer free Introductory Flights to neighbors surrounding the CCSC property. Maury evaluated the 
winds, the clouds and the forecast and then instructed the crew to tow only part of the fleet to the 
flight line, but to be ready to take advantage of any favorable change in the conditions. Soon ten 
airmen arrived for their flights and the whole group gathered at the flight line to listen to ASOS and 
AWOS reports and monitor cloud formations and forecasts interrupted by occasionally performing 
preflight inspections of the waiting gliders.  

 



 

Gradually the cloud bases lifted and patches opened to permit the warm sun through. However, the 
sustained winds remained about 20 kts with gusts nearing 30 kts at surrounding airports, so the 
waiting game continued. Eventually Bob Miller offered to fly a 2-33 to get an up close and personal 
evaluation of the conditions. Dick Scheper reluctantly agreed to fly N8848L with N36135 trailing 
behind with Bob Miller at the controls. To those watching intently from the ground their flights 
appeared to be uneventful, but upon returning safely to CCSC both agreed that it was not wise for 
any more flights to be launched. The crew promptly put all the aircraft back in the hangars and 
closed the doors only to observe that a big blue patch of sky over CCSC was allowing the warm sun 
to shine brightly on the limp windsock as neighbors commenced arriving for their flights. 
Nevertheless, reports from the nearby airports still indicated sustained winds of about 20 knots with 
gusts close to 30 and the forecast called for more of the same. So, there was only one flight for the 
day! 

OKTOBERFEST AT CCSC - NORM LEET 
Fierce winds 
continued to 
pound the region, 
knocking out 
power to 30,000 
customers of Duke 
Power in 
Cincinnati and 
comparable 
numbers around 
the entre region, 
but at CCSC 
Saturday evening 
was a time to 
enjoy a meal with 
friends . Here are 
a few photos.  

 

  

 



There was a very, very good selection of Hor d'Ouvres (salmon, chili, an excellent bread & dip, and 
real German beer) followed by a serious bratwurst offering and a sliced potato creation.  

 

  



The Ghostly Moment was when the wind knocked out the power to the clubhouse and the lights went 
out.  An instant later the room was lit up by the glow of cell phone displays.  Al Quinn was the only 
member with a real flashlight  (probably the bush pilot survival instinct asserting itself) 

 

. 

  



Introducing "Tiffin", the newest additon (at 13 weeks) to the John & LInda Murray household.  Tiffin 
explored the nooks and crannies of the clubhouse and, satisfied that all was in order, settled in for a 
nap.  No insomnia issues with this critter.

 

 

 

SUNDAY REPORT - BRIAN STOOPS 
By Sunday morning cold air had overspread the area and displaced most of the clouds. It was cold 
but the sun was strong enough to create some good lift in isolated areas. Five of the airmen who 
were unable to get their Introductory Flights Saturday because of the strong winds returned to get 
them Sunday. One came prepared with his membership application and initiation fee. It was a good 
day with a total of 62 flights.  

  


